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The Tempest Logo Competition
Well done to Amelie Tester from Hainsworth, in
10TAL who designed the winning logo which will
appear on our cast hoodies and promotional material.
Also well done to Hainsworth who won the
competition with the most entries.

Dear Parent/Carer and Student
Lady Lumley’s community is continuing to think hard about what we can do to support Ukraine. We
currently have an awards shop where students’ positive points translate into a donation to the Red Cross.
Our students would like more money per point, but the school budget won’t stretch to that! Are there any
local businesses that might like to match our students’ efforts. If so, please do contact Lady Lumley’s.

Thank you to Year 11 students/parents/carers who joined up for a Supporting Success Evening this week,
there will be a Year 13 version next week as we prepare for the exam series.
This is a packed Newsletter, celebrating the achievements and activities of so many of our students
supported by staff. I hope you enjoy reading about their success and discussing with them.
Clair Foden

Geography Fieldtrips Year 12 and Year 10
It has been a busy couple of weeks for fieldtrips in the geography
department!
On Wednesday 16th March our Year 12 geographers enjoyed a rather
damp visit to Robin Hood’s Bay. Mrs Fuller imparted her in depth
knowledge of coastal features and management used at this
picturesque location on the edge of the North York Moors National
Park, whilst the students dutifully wrote notes in their soggy booklets.
They even managed to find an open fish and chip shop (plus ice
cream?!) for their lunch. One student was heard to comment on how

lucky we are to live so close to such breath-taking scenery.
This week was the turn of our Year 10 geographers, who took a trip to Malton to investigate variations in
quality of life across the "food capital of Yorkshire". They have enjoyed the start of spring with much
brighter conditions. Six different locations were visited and data on environmental quality was collected. The
students were also brave enough to conduct several surveys with the public to find out their views. The
investigation will be completed back in the classroom in preparation for their GCSE examinations.
Mrs Temple



Maths Pi Day
On March 14�� the maths department celebrated Pi day (3.14 in the American date
system) with a memory competition at lunchtime – all entrants received house
points.
Well done to all those Year 7s who could recite several decimal places of pi!
Congratulations to the winners in each house who received pies!!
Acland: Jay Richards – 14 decimal paces
Highfield: Ben Fewster – 18 decimal places
Hainsworth: Hannah Swift – 32 decimal places
Feversham: Charlotte Pool – an amazing 50 decimal places!!!!!!!

MFL Trip to University of York Department of Language and Linguistic
Science
Over the last two weeks, groups of our Year 9 and Year 10 students have
had the chance to discover more about language learning beyond GCSE and
A-level at University of York.
Students took part in French and German taster sessions focusing on the
French-speaking world and for Y9, a focus on German films. There was an
opportunity to listen to some university language students talking about
their language journeys since school, their year abroad and their plans for
the future. The diversity a languages degree has to offer is exciting; you not
only learn about the language but also about the culture, politics, history,
geography, society, literature and film of the country whose language you
are studying. All of these different elements give us such an important
insight into the wider world. It is also possible to learn a new language as a
beginner and combine this with any degree choice, opening up brilliant
opportunities for travel and career prospects.
After lunch and a campus tour, students also took part in some interactive activities led by the linguistics
department, with a focus on analysing word order in a range of languages and also etymology – the history
of words. This is something we hope will become more and more familiar to students as we continue to
explore vocabulary across our curriculum so that our students are confident in using academic language in
all their subjects.
Well done to all the students who took part, the university lecturers and students were so impressed with
your engagement and enthusiasm – you were a credit to the school.

NCS – National Citizen Service
This week, students in Y11 and Y12 learnt about the exciting opportunity available to them by taking part in
the NCS Summer Programme. The programme involves a mixture of team-building activities followed by
students designing their own project and seeing it to completion. Further information can be found here and
via ClassCharts. Mr Heeley

https://wearencs.com/summer
https://www.classcharts.com/


Maths Challenge News
A few weeks ago, we received the fantastic results for the Intermediate Maths Challenge. Back in February,
45 Year 9, 10 and 11 students sat the hour-long challenge online. The results are some of the best we have
had with five students qualifying for the next round of the competition.
For students in Year 10 and 11 the next round of the competition is called the Pink Kangaroo. Alfie Jones
(Y10) and Jonty Mennell (Y11) both qualified with Alife receiving the additional accolade of Best in School
and Jonty awarded Best in Year.
For Year 9 students the next round of the competition is the Grey Kangaroo. Oliver Jordan, Toby Wardell,
and Jayden Agar qualified for this with Oliver Jordan also receiving the Best in Year award.
Huge congratulations to all that took part, and I can’t wait to bring you news of how our students got on in
the follow-on rounds. Please see below for a summary of the many other certificates received.
Next up is the Junior Maths Challenge which takes place right after the Easter Holidays and we have already
started recruiting 50 Year 7 and Year 8 students to take part. If you are in these year groups and you are
interested in taking part, please see your maths teacher for more information.

The Brilliant Club – Scholars’ Programme
This week saw the launch of Lady Lumley’s first Scholars’ Programme, which is
designed to support students to develop skills and knowledge to make ambitious and
successful applications to universities.
Students enrolled on The Scholars Programme work with a PhD researcher on a
university-style module, based on the researcher's  world-leading expertise. The
programmes are pitched at a Key Stage above where students are currently studying
and are designed to develop students’ written and verbal communication, critical
thinking and metacognition.
Twelve of our Year 10 students will be studying with Dr Timothy Riding, a researcher
from The Universities of York and Edinburgh, on an Arts and Humanities programme
entitled: ‘The Key of the Universe’: Panama, Scotland and Global History, 1695–
1700'. They will also take part in a university visit to get a taste of student life and to
graduate from the programme at the end of July.
Kirstin McKie, Intervention Lead Teacher



Year 11 Exam Preparation
It has been a busy two weeks after the Year 11 Pre-Public Exams.
Thank you to all the students, parents and carers who attended the Year
11 Supporting GCSE Success evening on Monday. It was great to get the
opportunity to share and discuss the plans in the lead up to the GCSE
examinations with so many of you. All parents and carers received the
‘Preparing for GCSE Success Parent and Carers’ Toolkit ‘on the evening
and Year 11 students have all been issued with the Toolkit to take home,
which includes everything you need in the lead up over the next 7 weeks
(exam timetable, answers to frequently asked questions, wellbeing tips,
revision activities and strategies and revision timetable templates).
Tackling GCSEs and beyond talk. A huge thanks to our guest speaker – the
internationally renowned; Marcus Child who visited us last week. Marcus
spoke to Year 11 about taking on GCSEs and life beyond with a positive
mindset, understanding how to perform under pressure and having a clear
ambitious picture of your future. Many thanks for Castle Recruitment for
organising Marcus’ visit. The work and feedback in tutor sessions has been invaluable – attached are some
of the messages that were conveyed and discussed. Feedback from students following the talk included: ‘It’s
all about your mindset’, ‘Positive self-talk is true’ and ‘change your perspective and realise
youropportunities’.

Year 10 Exam Preparations
As we approach April, I would like to highlight the following dates for parents, carers and students. Work has
already started in class and in tutor time.
Tuesday 26�� April 6-7pm, I will be hosting a Year 10 Supporting Success evening, reviewing how far
students have come this year and discussing how to prepare your child for the Year 10 Pre-Public Exams
(PPE). If you would like to attend this evening, please use the following link to register and ask any questions
that you would like me to answer:
Registration and Questions

Thursday 12�� May is our Year 10 Parent, Student and Teacher Consultation Evening. This will be held
remotely via our School Cloud platform: details will follow closer to the event.

Week commencing 13�� June: The Year 10 Pre-Public Exams

Y11 Hoodies
If you are currently in Y11 and wish to purchase a leavers hoodies
please follow the link.

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=nUbAIvm_zkOhONcJ1ChI8TcTxkfblsZIuuInNQNrnS5UQVFFS1FHVFVSSFEyM1BSUlpJTlcxNFQ2UC4u&web=1&wdLOR=cD1AA3F0C-9E33-4D4F-81D7-E432508161E6
https://www.sportsbulk.co.uk/product_p/lum_lvrs22.htm


District Hockey Team
Congratulations to Mell Hardy, Rose Turnbull, Masie Metcalf and Brooke Southren who were all selected to
represent Scarborough and District hockey team. All students participated in a tournament against
Hambleton and District last week and did a fantastic job representing the school. Well Done!

Y7 Netball Tournament
Lady Lumley’s School took part in a Year 7 netball tournament at St. Augustine’s last Thursday 17th March,
coming 5th! We played against: St. Augustine’s, Pindar, Scalby, Caedmon College Whitby, Scarborough
College, Malton and Ryedale. We won against Scalby and Pindar and drew against Malton.  These are the
positions everyone played at the game: Alexis Simmons (C), Isobel Davison (GA), Emma Adens (GS), Amelia
Dobson (GD), Eve Foster (WA), Scarlett Cossou-Leake (WD), Nikita Grayson (GK), Zoe Simpson (WA) and
Katie Eddon (WD).
Report Written by Alexis Simmons.

Y10 Netball
On Wednesday 23rd March, the Year 10 girls played in the semi-finals of the netball knockout cup match. It
was an extremely close match.  They won 4-3 against Filey because of some consistent shooting from Millie
Fisher and Sarah Frank and some excellent movement from Neisha Casper and Daisy Lythe in attack. Rose
Turnbull, Mel Hardy and Zhané Milner kept Filey at bay with some great defending and interceptions, and
the captain Chayse O’Donoghue linking the centre court play. They are now going through to the finals
which will be on Thursday 31st march. Report written by Chayse O’Donoghue

Y7 Hockey
Well done to the 15 Year 7 girls who took part in the
Year 7 Partnership Hockey Tournament on Tuesday
22ⁿ� March. Every student showed great
determination and drive and made huge progress as a
team. Well done to Lola Bayes, Isabelle Davison,
Alexis Simmons, Emma Adens, Nikita Grayson,
Amelia Dobson, Eve Foster, Eden Allanson, Cherry
Askoolum-Wroe, Scarlett Cossou-Leake, Zoe
Simpson, Katie Eddon, Abigail Ayers, Rachel
Hodgson and Kathryn Creaser. Also, thankyou to the
three Year 8 sports leaders, Brooke Southren, Sophie
Castleton and Ruby Rainton who did a fantastic job of
running the tournament.

Year 11 Hockey
On Tuesday 15�� March the Year 11 girls played a cup match against Ryedale. Both
teams started strongly and neither side could break down the others defence. We
had two short corners but didn’t manage to convert them to goals and the first half
ended as 0-0. However, in the second half we started off strongly and nearly scored
but could not get passed the Ryedale goalkeeper. Our defence was also very strong,
but Ryedale found a way past and we conceded twice during the second half.



School Games Update
It has been a busy two weeks for the Ryedale and Whitby partnership and our Sports Leaders, with 4 events
including this Fridays’ KS3 Sportshall Athletics. The sports leaders have been challenging themselves with
Netball umpiring and coaching and once again have been commended by the Primary school staff for their
unwavering enthusiasm, professionalism and clear instruction.

Panathlon
On Monday 14�� March Lady Lumley’s hosted the second Panathlon event
of the year. The Panathlon is an inclusive event that requires students to
work together as a team, aiming to improve their personal best scores on
each station of multi-skills based activities. This is the second event that
our Year 7 team have entered and the students had a great time, leaving
with a joint third place certificate and bronze medal. Well done to
Natasha Hodgson, Zack Temple, Robert Jewitt, Phoebe Watson and Isaac
Johnson for their excellent team work and enthusiasm during this event.
We also had students from across the Ryedale and Whitby partnership
taking part in the event and they were expertly led by our Year 9 sports
leaders and Val French from the Panathlon charity.
Sports Leaders: Philippa Thompson, Erin Woodmansey, Ruby Thomas,
Lucy Gwilliam, Ava Temple, Connie Hall, Annie Colley,
Freya Walker-Allan, Florence Blundell, Ieuan Jones, Jacob Colbeck, Aiden
Hann, Ruben Jansen Van Rensburg, Sofia McGrath.

Y3/4 and Y5/6 Bee Netball
On Thursday 18�� and Monday 21�� March we hosted this year’s Bee Netball events with schools bringing
teams for a 45 minute training session with the Sports Leaders, before then moving into teams to take part
in a mini netball competition. We had 72 primary pupils taking part over the two afternoons. Well done to
all pupils who took part from Sinnington, Slingsby, St Joseph’s and Pickering Juniors primary schools. It was
great to see all the children being active and enjoying themselves. Congratulations to Sinnington Year 3/4
team and to Pickering Juniors Red Y5/6 team who won their respective netball competitions.
Sports Leaders: Connie Hall, Freya Walker-Allan, Florence Blundell, Ieuan Jones, Jacob Colbeck, Aiden
Hann, Ruben Jansen Van Rensburg, Alexis Simmons, Emma Adens, Isobel Davison, Amelia Dobson, Emma
Wood, Aleisha Owuor, Bobbie Dixon, Ayla Dack, Rebecca Bramald, Freya Avison. Esme Ingle, Jess Mudd,
Stephanie Rastenis, Bella Hargreaves, Georgina Tubbs, Philippa Thompson, Erin Woodmansey, Ruby
Thomas, Lucy Gwilliam, Ava Temple, Annie Colley, Matthew Fewster, Thomas Colley, Jayden Agar, Joe
Marshall, Aiden Finney, Sofia McGrath, Lottie Jordan.

‘Your Time to Compete’
Our Y10 Your Time Leaders have been working hard over the last few weeks, learning about competition
formats in sport and what types of competitions engage different students. They have been tasked with
running 4 x 1 hour afterschool competitions in 4 different sports for our Year 7 and 8 students. The sessions
are primarily aimed at girls but are also open to boys who may wish to take part. Students will be put into
teams and remain in these teams across the 4 sessions.
If students haven’t signed up, but would like to, please see Miss Hammond or turn up on Tuesday in the gym
at 3pm in PE kit.
The dates and activities are:
Tuesday 29�� March- Benchball 3-4pm
Tuesday 5�� April- Hockey 3-4pm (Shin pads are a MUST)
Tuesday 26�� April- Rounders 3-4pm
Monday 9�� May- Netball 3-4pm



COVID
Lady Lumley’s School is currently following government guidelines when it comes to COVID. We are asking
that all students that test positive for COVID isolate for the full 5 days. If your child tests negative on day 5
and day 6 then the student can return to school. Please can all parents/carers inform the school of any
positive cases, and when we can expect them back into school. If you would more information please visit
the link.

Safeguarding Attendance
We are seeing an increase in student absences, with parent/carers failing to make contact with the school.
If your child is absent due to illness or for having a medical appointment please call 01751 472846  and
selected 1 for attendance. And leave a voice message. Please be reassured that any voice messages  left are
checked regularly. You can also notify the school of any absences via ClassCharts .

Please make sure you let the school know for everyday that your child is absent from school. Failure to do so
will mean an unauthorised mark on your child’s attendance.
To see our attendance policy please visit the school website. Many thanks

New Telephones
Some of you maybe aware that we now have  new auto attendant when calling the
school. This is to help with the volume of phone calls made to Lady Lumley’s School
Please make sure that if you cannot get through to the school that you leave a voice
message with a brief message along with your name and contact details, so that the
admin team can pass all information onto the relevant staff member. All voice
messages are checked regularly through out the school day.

Vaccinations
The childhood immunisation team visits Lady Lumley's School throughout the year to deliver important
vaccinations on behalf of the NHS to those students who have had parental consent. If you have any
questions regarding any vaccinations please contact them on 01423 542360 or email
childhood.immunisations@hdtf.nhs.uk or alternatively contact your local GP.
If you wish to register your child for a vaccination please do so by following this link and use the school code
121671.

Student Reports
Reports are issued throughout the year via ParentPay. If you require an additional copy to be sent to a
parent/carer who lives at a different address to your child, please email admin@ll.coastandvale.academy for
the attention of the Report manager and provide the full name and address of where the reports should be
sent.

Address and Contact details
Please ensure that you advise school of any change of address/contact numbers either in writing or
admin@ll.coastandvale.academy.

COVID Testing
Please be aware that unfortunately we have run out of LFT test kitsat school for both Students and Staff. We are
also unable to order any more. You may be able to find tests at your local Pharmacy or online here .

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/step-4-update-what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/when-to-self-isolate-and-what-to-do/
https://www.classcharts.com/
https://www.ladylumleys.coastandvale.academy/about-our-school/school-policies/
www.hdft.nhs.uk/immsconsent 
https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests


Ryedale Community Food Bank
Hungate Centre, Pickering

Thursday 4pm – 6pm

Formally part of the Trussell Trust the Ryedale Community Food Bank has reopened.

If you need support Lady Lumley’s School is, pleased to offer a referral service.

If you would like to be referred to the food bank contact Mrs Gibbs via Admin@ll.coastandvale.academy or
telephone 01751 472846

All referrals will be completely confidential

FISH - Food In School Holidays – Easter Holidays
We know that inflation is having an effect on families and would like to offer a little help. The FISH project

was started by the churches in the Pickering area and can provide vouchers for local food shops in Pickering
to families who feel that this will help them through the holidays. If you feel you would like to take

advantage of this free service and you live in or close to Pickering YO18, please complete and return the
attached form with this newsletter, so that we know the number of children and their ages. Information will

be kept confidential with only the volunteers and organisers knowing details of names and addresses.
Thank you, FISH Team.



Upcoming Dates
Monday 28th March - Y13 Music Performance Recital, Exam

Monday 28th March - Tuesday 29th March - A Level Drama C3 Exam Prep and Performance  Exam
Tuesday 29th March - Y12 Maths Enrichment Day

Tuesday 29th March - Y10/11 Inside Out Event - Invisible Man
Tuesday 29th March - Y13 Drama Performance Exam

Thursday 31st March - Y9 UTC Taster Session
Thursday 31st March - The Tempest Rehearsal, 3 - 4.45pm

Thursday 31st March - Y13 Supporting Student Success Evening, 6 -7pm
Tuesday 5th April - Parent Collaboration Evening, 6 - 7pm

Thursday 7th April - Y13 Chemistry Lab Day
Thursday 7th April - Y9 Creative Arts Trip - Blood Brothers/Workshop, York Theatre Royal , 1 - 6pm

Thursday 7th April - The Tempest Rehearsal, 3 - 4.45pm
Friday 8th April - School closes for Easter

Monday 25th April - Students return to school
Monday 25th April - Y12 Pre-Public Exams

Tuesday 26th April - Y10 Supporting Success Evening
Wednesday 27th April - Y12 Supporting Success Evening, 6 - 7pm

Thursday 28th April - Y7/8 Junior Maths Challenge
Thursday 28th April - The Tempest Rehearsal, 3 - 4.45pm

Thursday 28th April - Y9 Parent/Student/Teacher Consultation Evening

Useful Contact Information:
Main School Office: 01751 472846

Admin Email: admin@ll.coastandvale.academy
Student Support Email: support@ll.coastandvale.academy

Finance Office (ParentPay) Email: j.phillips@ll.coastandvale.academy
Twitter @ladylumleys


